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December 11, 2009 
 

Dr. Gary Gibbons  
Director 
Cardiovascular Research Institute 
Morehouse School of Medicine 
720 Westview Dr, SW 
Atlanta, GA  30310 
 

Dear Dr. Gibbons: 
 

The Morehouse School of Medicine (MSM) is excited to kick off our internal assessment of the core 
requirements and comprehensive standards prescribed by the Southern Association of Colleges and 
Schools (SACS).   This internal assessment will offer us the opportunity to reflect on the excellence 
exemplified in our programs and to identify and target areas that are in need of improvement.    
Ultimately, this process will help our institution by enriching its culture of academic excellence and 
foster public confidence in MSM’s ability to provide quality health education programs. We will 
complete our self assessment by third quarter 2010 and will be reaffirmed by SACS in 2011. 
 

As we move forward with our internal assessment, I ask you to serve on the Institutional Effectiveness 
Committee, chaired by Dr. Gail Mattox.  This committee will oversee the creation and maintenance of an 
internal planning and evaluation system for continuous institutional self examination through the SACS 
process and beyond.  You will also provide input to the documents that will ultimately be submitted to 
SACS in September 2010.  Your service will help to ensure that our institution will reach and exceed its 
goals of soaring to new heights of excellence and service. 
 

While 2011 may seem quite far in the future, we are already up against an ambitious timeline.  Thank 
you for your diligence and your service as we move forward in this process.  In advance of your initial 
meeting, Andrea Fox, SACS Accreditation Liaison, will be sending out SACS manuals and materials for 
your review.  Please contact Ms. Fox at 404-752-1510 or via email at afox@msm.edu if you require 
additional information.  If you would like to read more about SACS and the reaffirmation process, please 
visit its website at www.sacscoc.org. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
John E. Maupin, Jr., DDS 
President 

mailto:afox@msm.edu�
http://www.sacscoc.org/�
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December 11, 2009 
 

Dr. Janice Herbert-Carter  
Associate Professor 
Medical Education 
Morehouse School of Medicine 
720 Westview Dr, SW 
Atlanta, GA  30310 
 

Dear Dr. Herbert-Carter: 
 

The Morehouse School of Medicine (MSM) is excited to kick off our internal assessment of the core 
requirements and comprehensive standards prescribed by the Southern Association of Colleges and 
Schools (SACS).   This internal assessment will offer us the opportunity to reflect on the excellence 
exemplified in our programs and to identify and target areas that are in need of improvement.    
Ultimately, this process will help our institution by enriching its culture of academic excellence and 
foster public confidence in MSM’s ability to provide quality health education programs. We will 
complete our self assessment by third quarter 2010 and will be reaffirmed by SACS in 2011. 
 

As we move forward with our internal assessment, I ask you to serve on the Institutional Effectiveness 
Committee, chaired by Dr. Gail Mattox.  This committee will oversee the creation and maintenance of an 
internal planning and evaluation system for continuous institutional self examination through the SACS 
process and beyond.  You will also provide input to the documents that will ultimately be submitted to 
SACS in September 2010.  Your service will help to ensure that our institution will reach and exceed its 
goals of soaring to new heights of excellence and service. 
 

While 2011 may seem quite far in the future, we are already up against an ambitious timeline.  Thank 
you for your diligence and your service as we move forward in this process.  In advance of your initial 
meeting, Andrea Fox, SACS Accreditation Liaison, will be sending out SACS manuals and materials for 
your review.  Please contact Ms. Fox at 404-752-1510 or via email at afox@msm.edu if you require 
additional information.  If you would like to read more about SACS and the reaffirmation process, please 
visit its website at www.sacscoc.org. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
John E. Maupin, Jr., DDS 
President 

mailto:afox@msm.edu�
http://www.sacscoc.org/�
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December 11, 2009 
 

Mrs.  Sandra Watson  
Associate Dean for Administration and Assistant VP of Finance 
Dean’s Office 
Morehouse School of Medicine 
720 Westview Dr, SW 
Atlanta, GA  30310 
 

Dear Mrs.  Watson: 
 

The Morehouse School of Medicine (MSM) is excited to kick off our internal assessment of the core 
requirements and comprehensive standards prescribed by the Southern Association of Colleges and 
Schools (SACS).   This internal assessment will offer us the opportunity to reflect on the excellence 
exemplified in our programs and to identify and target areas that are in need of improvement.    
Ultimately, this process will help our institution by enriching its culture of academic excellence and 
foster public confidence in MSM’s ability to provide quality health education programs. We will 
complete our self assessment by third quarter 2010 and will be reaffirmed by SACS in 2011. 
 

As we move forward with our internal assessment, I ask you to serve on the Institutional Effectiveness 
Committee, chaired by Dr. Gail Mattox.  This committee will oversee the creation and maintenance of an 
internal planning and evaluation system for continuous institutional self examination through the SACS 
process and beyond.  You will also provide input to the documents that will ultimately be submitted to 
SACS in September 2010.  Your service will help to ensure that our institution will reach and exceed its 
goals of soaring to new heights of excellence and service. 
 

While 2011 may seem quite far in the future, we are already up against an ambitious timeline.  Thank 
you for your diligence and your service as we move forward in this process.  In advance of your initial 
meeting, Andrea Fox, SACS Accreditation Liaison, will be sending out SACS manuals and materials for 
your review.  Please contact Ms. Fox at 404-752-1510 or via email at afox@msm.edu if you require 
additional information.  If you would like to read more about SACS and the reaffirmation process, please 
visit its website at www.sacscoc.org. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
John E. Maupin, Jr., DDS 
President 

mailto:afox@msm.edu�
http://www.sacscoc.org/�
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December 11, 2009 
 

Ms.  Phyllis Kennedy  
Director 
Title III Administration 
Morehouse School of Medicine 
720 Westview Dr, SW 
Atlanta, GA  30310 
 

Dear Ms.  Kennedy: 
 

The Morehouse School of Medicine (MSM) is excited to kick off our internal assessment of the core 
requirements and comprehensive standards prescribed by the Southern Association of Colleges and 
Schools (SACS).   This internal assessment will offer us the opportunity to reflect on the excellence 
exemplified in our programs and to identify and target areas that are in need of improvement.    
Ultimately, this process will help our institution by enriching its culture of academic excellence and 
foster public confidence in MSM’s ability to provide quality health education programs. We will 
complete our self assessment by third quarter 2010 and will be reaffirmed by SACS in 2011. 
 

As we move forward with our internal assessment, I ask you to serve on the Institutional Effectiveness 
Committee, chaired by Dr. Gail Mattox.  This committee will oversee the creation and maintenance of an 
internal planning and evaluation system for continuous institutional self examination through the SACS 
process and beyond.  You will also provide input to the documents that will ultimately be submitted to 
SACS in September 2010.  Your service will help to ensure that our institution will reach and exceed its 
goals of soaring to new heights of excellence and service. 
 

While 2011 may seem quite far in the future, we are already up against an ambitious timeline.  Thank 
you for your diligence and your service as we move forward in this process.  In advance of your initial 
meeting, Andrea Fox, SACS Accreditation Liaison, will be sending out SACS manuals and materials for 
your review.  Please contact Ms. Fox at 404-752-1510 or via email at afox@msm.edu if you require 
additional information.  If you would like to read more about SACS and the reaffirmation process, please 
visit its website at www.sacscoc.org. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
John E. Maupin, Jr., DDS 
President 

mailto:afox@msm.edu�
http://www.sacscoc.org/�
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December 11, 2009 
 

Dr. William Alexander  
Senior Advisor and Assistant Dean of Health Quality 
Morehouse School of Medicine 
720 Westview Dr, SW 
Atlanta, GA  30310 
 

Dear Dr. Alexander: 
 

The Morehouse School of Medicine (MSM) is excited to kick off our internal assessment of the core 
requirements and comprehensive standards prescribed by the Southern Association of Colleges and 
Schools (SACS).   This internal assessment will offer us the opportunity to reflect on the excellence 
exemplified in our programs and to identify and target areas that are in need of improvement.    
Ultimately, this process will help our institution by enriching its culture of academic excellence and 
foster public confidence in MSM’s ability to provide quality health education programs. We will 
complete our self assessment by third quarter 2010 and will be reaffirmed by SACS in 2011. 
 

As we move forward with our internal assessment, I ask you to serve on the Institutional Effectiveness 
Committee, chaired by Dr. Gail Mattox.  This committee will oversee the creation and maintenance of an 
internal planning and evaluation system for continuous institutional self examination through the SACS 
process and beyond.  You will also provide input to the documents that will ultimately be submitted to 
SACS in September 2010.  Your service will help to ensure that our institution will reach and exceed its 
goals of soaring to new heights of excellence and service. 
 

While 2011 may seem quite far in the future, we are already up against an ambitious timeline.  Thank 
you for your diligence and your service as we move forward in this process.  In advance of your initial 
meeting, Andrea Fox, SACS Accreditation Liaison, will be sending out SACS manuals and materials for 
your review.  Please contact Ms. Fox at 404-752-1510 or via email at afox@msm.edu if you require 
additional information.  If you would like to read more about SACS and the reaffirmation process, please 
visit its website at www.sacscoc.org. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
John E. Maupin, Jr., DDS 
President 

mailto:afox@msm.edu�
http://www.sacscoc.org/�
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December 11, 2009 
 

Dr. Tabia Akintobi  
Research Assistant Professor 
Community Health/ Preventive Medicine 
Morehouse School of Medicine 
720 Westview Dr, SW 
Atlanta, GA  30310 
 

Dear Dr. Akintobi: 
 

The Morehouse School of Medicine (MSM) is excited to kick off our internal assessment of the core 
requirements and comprehensive standards prescribed by the Southern Association of Colleges and 
Schools (SACS).   This internal assessment will offer us the opportunity to reflect on the excellence 
exemplified in our programs and to identify and target areas that are in need of improvement.    
Ultimately, this process will help our institution by enriching its culture of academic excellence and 
foster public confidence in MSM’s ability to provide quality health education programs. We will 
complete our self assessment by third quarter 2010 and will be reaffirmed by SACS in 2011. 
 

As we move forward with our internal assessment, I ask you to serve on the Institutional Effectiveness 
Committee, chaired by Dr. Gail Mattox.  This committee will oversee the creation and maintenance of an 
internal planning and evaluation system for continuous institutional self examination through the SACS 
process and beyond.  You will also provide input to the documents that will ultimately be submitted to 
SACS in September 2010.  Your service will help to ensure that our institution will reach and exceed its 
goals of soaring to new heights of excellence and service. 
 

While 2011 may seem quite far in the future, we are already up against an ambitious timeline.  Thank 
you for your diligence and your service as we move forward in this process.  In advance of your initial 
meeting, Andrea Fox, SACS Accreditation Liaison, will be sending out SACS manuals and materials for 
your review.  Please contact Ms. Fox at 404-752-1510 or via email at afox@msm.edu if you require 
additional information.  If you would like to read more about SACS and the reaffirmation process, please 
visit its website at www.sacscoc.org. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
John E. Maupin, Jr., DDS 
President 

mailto:afox@msm.edu�
http://www.sacscoc.org/�
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December 11, 2009 
 

Dr.  Roland Matthews  
Chair 
OB/GYN 
Morehouse School of Medicine 
720 Westview Dr, SW 
Atlanta, GA  30310 
 

Dear Dr.  Matthews: 
 

The Morehouse School of Medicine (MSM) is excited to kick off our internal assessment of the core 
requirements and comprehensive standards prescribed by the Southern Association of Colleges and 
Schools (SACS).   This internal assessment will offer us the opportunity to reflect on the excellence 
exemplified in our programs and to identify and target areas that are in need of improvement.    
Ultimately, this process will help our institution by enriching its culture of academic excellence and 
foster public confidence in MSM’s ability to provide quality health education programs. We will 
complete our self assessment by third quarter 2010 and will be reaffirmed by SACS in 2011. 
 

As we move forward with our internal assessment, I ask you to serve on the Institutional Effectiveness 
Committee, chaired by Dr. Gail Mattox.  This committee will oversee the creation and maintenance of an 
internal planning and evaluation system for continuous institutional self examination through the SACS 
process and beyond.  You will also provide input to the documents that will ultimately be submitted to 
SACS in September 2010.  Your service will help to ensure that our institution will reach and exceed its 
goals of soaring to new heights of excellence and service. 
 

While 2011 may seem quite far in the future, we are already up against an ambitious timeline.  Thank 
you for your diligence and your service as we move forward in this process.  In advance of your initial 
meeting, Andrea Fox, SACS Accreditation Liaison, will be sending out SACS manuals and materials for 
your review.  Please contact Ms. Fox at 404-752-1510 or via email at afox@msm.edu if you require 
additional information.  If you would like to read more about SACS and the reaffirmation process, please 
visit its website at www.sacscoc.org. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
John E. Maupin, Jr., DDS 
President 

mailto:afox@msm.edu�
http://www.sacscoc.org/�
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December 11, 2009 
 

Mr. Bill  Booth  
Director 
Graduate Medical Education Administration 
Morehouse School of Medicine 
720 Westview Dr, SW 
Atlanta, GA  30310 
 

Dear Mr. Booth: 
 

The Morehouse School of Medicine (MSM) is excited to kick off our internal assessment of the core 
requirements and comprehensive standards prescribed by the Southern Association of Colleges and 
Schools (SACS).   This internal assessment will offer us the opportunity to reflect on the excellence 
exemplified in our programs and to identify and target areas that are in need of improvement.    
Ultimately, this process will help our institution by enriching its culture of academic excellence and 
foster public confidence in MSM’s ability to provide quality health education programs. We will 
complete our self assessment by third quarter 2010 and will be reaffirmed by SACS in 2011. 
 

As we move forward with our internal assessment, I ask you to serve on the Institutional Effectiveness 
Committee, chaired by Dr. Gail Mattox.  This committee will oversee the creation and maintenance of an 
internal planning and evaluation system for continuous institutional self examination through the SACS 
process and beyond.  You will also provide input to the documents that will ultimately be submitted to 
SACS in September 2010.  Your service will help to ensure that our institution will reach and exceed its 
goals of soaring to new heights of excellence and service. 
 

While 2011 may seem quite far in the future, we are already up against an ambitious timeline.  Thank 
you for your diligence and your service as we move forward in this process.  In advance of your initial 
meeting, Andrea Fox, SACS Accreditation Liaison, will be sending out SACS manuals and materials for 
your review.  Please contact Ms. Fox at 404-752-1510 or via email at afox@msm.edu if you require 
additional information.  If you would like to read more about SACS and the reaffirmation process, please 
visit its website at www.sacscoc.org. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
John E. Maupin, Jr., DDS 
President 

mailto:afox@msm.edu�
http://www.sacscoc.org/�


MOREHOUSE 
SCHOOL OF MEDICINE 

 
 
 
 

 

December 11, 2009 
 

Ms. Rene Morrow  
Senior Department Administrator 
Psychiatry 
Morehouse School of Medicine 
720 Westview Dr, SW 
Atlanta, GA  30310 
 

Dear Ms. Morrow: 
 

The Morehouse School of Medicine (MSM) is excited to kick off our internal assessment of the core 
requirements and comprehensive standards prescribed by the Southern Association of Colleges and 
Schools (SACS).   This internal assessment will offer us the opportunity to reflect on the excellence 
exemplified in our programs and to identify and target areas that are in need of improvement.    
Ultimately, this process will help our institution by enriching its culture of academic excellence and 
foster public confidence in MSM’s ability to provide quality health education programs. We will 
complete our self assessment by third quarter 2010 and will be reaffirmed by SACS in 2011. 
 

As we move forward with our internal assessment, I ask you to serve on the Institutional Effectiveness 
Committee, chaired by Dr. Gail Mattox.  This committee will oversee the creation and maintenance of an 
internal planning and evaluation system for continuous institutional self examination through the SACS 
process and beyond.  You will also provide input to the documents that will ultimately be submitted to 
SACS in September 2010.  Your service will help to ensure that our institution will reach and exceed its 
goals of soaring to new heights of excellence and service. 
 

While 2011 may seem quite far in the future, we are already up against an ambitious timeline.  Thank 
you for your diligence and your service as we move forward in this process.  In advance of your initial 
meeting, Andrea Fox, SACS Accreditation Liaison, will be sending out SACS manuals and materials for 
your review.  Please contact Ms. Fox at 404-752-1510 or via email at afox@msm.edu if you require 
additional information.  If you would like to read more about SACS and the reaffirmation process, please 
visit its website at www.sacscoc.org. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
John E. Maupin, Jr., DDS 
President  

mailto:afox@msm.edu�
http://www.sacscoc.org/�
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January 20, 2010 
 

Dr. Peter McLeish  
Chair  
Anatomy and Neurobiology 
Morehouse School of Medicine 
720 Westview Dr, SW 
Atlanta, GA  30310 
 

Dear Dr. McLeish: 
 

The Morehouse School of Medicine (MSM) is excited to kick off our internal assessment of the core 
requirements and comprehensive standards prescribed by the Southern Association of Colleges and 
Schools (SACS).   This internal assessment will offer us the opportunity to reflect on the excellence 
exemplified in our programs and to identify and target areas that are in need of improvement.    
Ultimately, this process will help our institution by enriching its culture of academic excellence and 
foster public confidence in MSM’s ability to provide quality health education programs. We will 
complete our self assessment by third quarter 2010 and will be reaffirmed by SACS in 2011. 
 

As we move forward with our internal assessment, I ask you to serve on the Institutional Effectiveness 
Committee, chaired by Dr. Gail Mattox.  This committee will oversee the creation and maintenance of an 
internal planning and evaluation system for continuous institutional self examination through the SACS 
process and beyond.  You will also provide input to the documents that will ultimately be submitted to 
SACS in September 2010.  Your service will help to ensure that our institution will reach and exceed its 
goals of soaring to new heights of excellence and service. 
 

While 2011 may seem quite far in the future, we are already up against an ambitious timeline.  Thank 
you for your diligence and your service as we move forward in this process.  In advance of your initial 
meeting, Andrea Fox, SACS Accreditation Liaison, will be sending out SACS manuals and materials for 
your review.  Please contact Ms. Fox at 404-752-1510 or via email at afox@msm.edu if you require 
additional information.  If you would like to read more about SACS and the reaffirmation process, please 
visit its website at www.sacscoc.org. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
John E. Maupin, Jr., DDS 
President 

mailto:afox@msm.edu�
http://www.sacscoc.org/�
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January 20, 2010 
 

Ms. Donna Florence 
Business Manager 
Campus Operations and Capital Resources 
Morehouse School of Medicine 
720 Westview Dr, SW 
Atlanta, GA  30310 
 

Dear Ms. Florence: 
 

The Morehouse School of Medicine (MSM) is excited to kick off our internal assessment of the core 
requirements and comprehensive standards prescribed by the Southern Association of Colleges and 
Schools (SACS).   This internal assessment will offer us the opportunity to reflect on the excellence 
exemplified in our programs and to identify and target areas that are in need of improvement.    
Ultimately, this process will help our institution by enriching its culture of academic excellence and 
foster public confidence in MSM’s ability to provide quality health education programs. We will 
complete our self assessment by third quarter 2010 and will be reaffirmed by SACS in 2011. 
 

As we move forward with our internal assessment, I ask you to serve on the Institutional Effectiveness 
Committee, chaired by Dr. Gail Mattox.  This committee will oversee the creation and maintenance of an 
internal planning and evaluation system for continuous institutional self examination through the SACS 
process and beyond.  You will also provide input to the documents that will ultimately be submitted to 
SACS in September 2010.  Your service will help to ensure that our institution will reach and exceed its 
goals of soaring to new heights of excellence and service. 
 

While 2011 may seem quite far in the future, we are already up against an ambitious timeline.  Thank 
you for your diligence and your service as we move forward in this process.  In advance of your initial 
meeting, Andrea Fox, SACS Accreditation Liaison, will be sending out SACS manuals and materials for 
your review.  Please contact Ms. Fox at 404-752-1510 or via email at afox@msm.edu if you require 
additional information.  If you would like to read more about SACS and the reaffirmation process, please 
visit its website at www.sacscoc.org. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
John E. Maupin, Jr., DDS 
President  

mailto:afox@msm.edu�
http://www.sacscoc.org/�

